Steele PTO Meeting Minutes
September 13, 2017
Meeting called to order at 9:23 a.m.
Present: Tammy Lacey, Mike May, Sherri Kamnikar, Tina Judge, Angela Cecil, Christy Fain, Alexis Sudarek and Lynnae Harmych

President:  Tammy Lacey
· Thank you to Sherri Kamnikar, Tina & Carollynn Judge, Kevin Lacey, Christy Fain, Kevin & Elaine Heyd and Alexis Szudarek for their help with Orientation and Open House sales
· Thank you to Wendi Lowe for her work with membership!
· The 4 PTOs jointly publicized a collection of school supplies from the community to be distributed to needy children in our district. Not sure how much of the collection will be needed or useful at Steele but if a need comes up, Mike will notify us and hopefully we can get something from the collection

· I am not looking to do the Color Run again but if someone wants to jump in and take over, we can try it one more time

· Jeep Jam is Monday, October 9, and PTO is going to participate. We will make at least $100. Teachers are signing up to come out and support. Any PTO members are welcome also.
· Water fountain update – It’s still in limbo. Steele custodians handed it over to the new head of facilities.
· Meeting conflicts: October and December dates have been changed to October 18 and December 13. 

· We received a thank you from Steele Hockey for our donation to their golf outing, and from the yearbook staff for participating in their event.

· Please have any agenda information to Tammy no later than the Monday before a PTO meeting, if possible

Principal: Mike May

· Principal Fund money was used to purchase breakfast for staff on their first work day ($333.79)
· Request for Funds form will be updated and teachers will be informed that they have the option to ask us for assistance with classroom needs. Form will be distributed to staff via email, upon request
· There was a very positive start to the school year. Always check website for events.
· Homecoming week Sept. 25 – 29, Gallery of Success is Friday, Sept. 29 at 9:00 a.m.
· October 11 from 7:30 a.m. until about noon is the SAT suite of tests for everyone except seniors  
Vice President: Sherri Kamnikar
Treasurer: Tina Judge
· Made a motion to approve the budget for 17-18 year. Seconded by Angela. 
· Presented income and expenses. Tina took out the Color Run and took some out of the principal’s fund.
· We need to decide who will be the new statutory agent with the IRS since it was Jane. Tina will check to see if we can have Barb Donohue from the board office on it. There is a $25 fee to change it.
Secretary: Angela Cecil

· Motion to accept the May minutes. Seconded by Tina.
Committee Chairs

16th Birthday Cards: Lynnae Harmych

· McDonald’s donated a dessert gift card for every 16th birthday student this year!

· We provided stamps and envelopes to Mrs. Tomusko

Community Fundraising: Alexis Szudarek
· The Crushers check came in at $371. Split 4 ways, each PTO will keep $92.75

· Don’t forget to link your Giant Eagle card to the Amherst Schools-Harris account so we see a benefit. Our portion of Giant Eagle funds from 15-16 was $585.80. We should receive our portion from 16-17 soon and I believe it was considerably larger than the 15-16 donation. I do not have exact numbers
· We also have an Amazon Smile so if you shop online, select Steele PTO so we get a portion of your sale donated to us. Our most recent donation was $6.12.
· First dine to donate is October 16, 4-8 p.m. at Chipotle. Their offer of 50% profit is great so really push this one, it could be huge for us.

·  Alexis is looking into doing Coke Rewards

General Fundraising: OPEN
· Ideas for other fundraisers we can try? Or do we stick with merchandise and membership and hope we do well enough to cover our expenses?

Hospitality: OPEN
· We need someone to chair this committee. Help will be provided as needed

· We will work with Student Council this year to share the cost and duties of a Staff Appreciation Event
Membership: Wendi Lowe (absent)
· We currently have 73 members (19 are staff). Ideas on how to boost this?
· Wendi made a separate form for staff and distributed that last week. They are trickling in.

· Wendi set up an account for us on MyCheddarUp.com and we can now take online registrations and payments. There is a small convenience fee but we set it up so that parents absorb that and not the PTO. We tweeted it and posted it on FB, even got it on the District FB page. It has been retweeted many times already and shared a few so we hope this helps things
Merchandise: Tammy Lacey (would really like to find a new chair, if possible)
· We started out selling baseball caps, tumblers, magnets, mugs, class color shirts, a few leftover Once A Comet shirts, logo shirts and a sampling of new glitter tees. The hats were particularly popular at open house as well as at the first football game. More stock was ordered as need arose. The glitter shirts were very popular, just fit a little small. We may order only regular fit shirts from now on, though a lot of people like the fitted ones. It’s a toss-up. People also really like the ceramic mugs.
· Thanks to Elaine Heyd and Alexis Szudarek for working the football game on August 25. We had a gross income of $731.74 that night. I sold another $47 worth out of my car the next day(
· Thanks to Alexis Szudarek and Diana Reott for helping with the football game on September 8. Sales were slow, just $303.82 in income.

· Purchased another 100 of the spirit tumblers since they are popular. At a minimum, the District should be willing to buy them from us for a few more years as new teacher gifts.
· Getting some long sleeve items for the next game. Not sure if they’ll be ready that fast but we got a lot of requests for long sleeves and hoodies.

· We plan to at least do the 9/29 game, maybe 10/13 as well. Any help would be appreciated!
· District-wide apparel sale again in October. We will have our hats, tumblers and mugs included. Tammy is going to a meeting Friday. She’ll see what the other schools are doing before we decide what else we would like to sell. Ways to accept orders and payment online? PayPal can be used but parents have to set it up that the money is a gift and that could be confusing. Also not sure how orders would work in a Google Doc. Paper forms seem to have worked well in the past but the times, they are a’changin
Publicity/Social Media: OPEN
· Twitter: @MLSteelePTO. Facebook: Steele PTO
New Business

· LEO Club advisor needed
· Meeting dates for the year are: September 13, 2017; October 18, 2017; November 8, 2017; December13, 2017; January 10, 2018; February 14, 2018; March 14, 2018; April 11, 2087; May 9, 2018
· Angela requested items for the Marching Band steak fry and Track BBQ. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

Minutes respectfully recorded and submitted by Angela Cecil on September 13, 2017.
